

Minutes

July 24, 2007
ANNOUNCEMENTS, INFORMATION and MINUTES
Regis
       The official flyer/insert that will be in newspapers was handed out.  It is being distributed to any 

       site location where it is possible they will be picked up.

 Fred
The beginning of fall semester is on Friday August 17 with students coming in and will transfer orientation.  All offices need to be open regular hours that day.  On Saturday and Sunday we need faculty to be available from 8:30am to 8:00pm and later on those evenings if needed.  We need to know who is going to be available to make decisions about adding seats and taking care of any academic problems.  At the conclusion of this weekend Kyle has asked Fred to evaluate the services to see if it worked or could be done a different way.  Deans will receive a copy of the student schedule for  opening the semester after our final meeting next week.  
Fred
We are requesting faculty participation in Freshman Convocation.  There has been some confusion that if faculty attend this event then they do not have to attend commencement exercises.  This is not so.  All faculty must attend one of the three graduations that take place each year (August, December, May).  You will receive a letter from Fred shortly for faculty to commit to one graduation exercise.  Freshman Convocation is Sunday, August 19th.  The faculty will line up at 3:30.  The ceremony will begin at 4:00.  Cap and gown required.  Ballyhoo begins at 5:00 to mix and mingle with the freshman.  Kyle reiterated the importance of this event as an opportunity to engage with students before they realize they don’t have to come to events.  This is an opportunity for you to give them a message while we have them all together.  It is important faculty are there to walk and represent the university.  Provost will attend Ballyhoo.  This is where retention begins.
Kyle
Not a single one of you has failed to mention fundraising and how to work with advancement.  I will be meeting with advancement and the Chancellor to discuss how to proceed.  We have a very different set of pressures coming forward.  We will follow up with a meeting with the deans, Clifton and the Chancellor to talk about our game plan.

Kyle
At the beginning of each semester we print a newsletter to let all constituents on campus know about significant events.  We will ask you to write a brief paragraph.  We will finalize the list before the first of August and try to have a draft by the first week of August.  We want it in people’s mailboxes at the beginning of the semester.

Beth
It is important to try to set some traditions for our classes.  We need to come up with something that recognizes the freshman as they are seated.  Currently there is no ceremony recognizing them.  Kyle urged Beth to follow up and see what we can do.  It was suggested each hall walk in and the band play.  At this late date it may only be possible to have the band play as all freshman walk in.  

Minutes        The minutes for June 28, 2007 Council of Deans Workday stand approved.       
DISCUSSION

Integrated Program Proposal




During Robert’s term as interim Dean for Arts and Sciences, problems were noted with 


budgeted programs being assigned to a particular faculty member or group and needed 


assistance outside of the college for that particular program.  This is going to be an issue 


with FPAC.  Previously, there has been a lot of time spent because there was no protocol.  

We want to start a community art facility.  We need a way to be together on staffing 


plans, thus the development of this draft proposal.   This is an inter-department/inter-


college proposal.  This is a good example of creating systems to make our jobs easier.  It 


was asked if this is movement towards joint appointments.  Joint appointments don’t  


currently exist, but could.  We do have faculty that teach in two different programs, but 


are assigned to one.  It was agreed something like this is needed and this is a good 


starting point.  Robert, Wendy and Michael will work on the proposal and report back at 


the August 21 COD. 

Faculty Load

 
Kyle handed out a matrix created by Linda to address this issue.  Kyle suggested we 


should we be doing this across all colleges before we continue discussions of faculty 


load.  It would be best to have a picture of what currently exists before moving forward.  


This type of form was used years ago, but has been discontinued.  Linda created this 


matrix in order to get a handle on faculty load within her college.  She is not suggesting 


we go back to this type of form.  One tool that we want to generate is for every faculty 


to complete a form like this so we don’t have to ask people to create special reports.  This 

should capture release time, service time and course load.  Then we can ask Ray to run a 


report and verify it against what faculty report.  
  Test Scanning                  Forsyth is the operation center is for IT.  Due to renovations, you can no longer get to this 
              area and they are running out of space.  We currently have about 80 faculty that use the 

              test scanning equipment consistently – the major groups are CEAP, HHS and Business.  
  
              It was asked what the other 450 faculty are doing with their testing.  Some are using 
      
              WebCT.  Bil will send out a breakdown of users in colleges within the next day or so.  
 
              Once the deans have that list, they will talk with faculty and see if they are amenable to 
 
              some other alternatives and see what the real need is.  Deans will provide Bil with 
 
              feedback from faculty within two weeks.  It could possibly be set up in the library.  This 
 
              is not a task for students for security reasons.  Bear in mind this is old technology, so is it 
 
              really worth setting up new systems?   The equipment cost is about $5000. We will revisit 

this issue at  the next COD.

Class Roll/Census Date
This item is a top priority.  On the tenth day of the semester (census date) a snapshot is 


taken of attendance.  Our budget is based on predicted enrollment not actual enrollment.  


We have already submitted our predicted enrollment for 2008.  That is going to be 


accepted and we will receive our budget based on that.  Ray is uncovering things we 


should have known.   We have two errors in the system that need to be corrected.     


Faculty are not turning in accurate roles.   The tendency is to over count so budget figures 

we turn into GA over-report what we are currently making.  This is problematic because 


we have already received more dollars than we should because we have over predicted 


enrollment.  In some of the over-reporting we are reporting students that don’t show up 


so it impacts our retention rates.  We have come up with many ways to get accurate roles, 

but faculty do not always follow through.  Faculty must go into Banner and indicate 


whether someone is attending or not.  This is where technology hasn’t helped us.  Rolls 


should be correct by the census date, yet we have consistently had to go in and add 


people back.  Faculty need to have rolls cleaned up after drop/add.  If a student is not 


attending class OR is not on the roll and attending, faculty must report this information to 

the Registrar. Any students in a class and not on the roll need to go to One Stop 



immediately.  This is also a retention issue.  We have several hundred students on rolls 


that shouldn’t be there which are keeping spaces from people who could be getting in and 

holding financial aid for those that need it.  Rolls are retrieved from Banner which is 


updated daily.  We need to concentrate on accurate data by the census date.  Faculty need 

to understand that it is in their best interest to report accurate data and how it can benefit 


them.  It was asked if there is a way for faculty to confirm their rolls are correct.  Not at 


this time, but believe it can be done.  It was suggested this be part of annual faculty 


evaluation.  Kyle asked Fred to follow up with Larry to verify that faculty have gone in 


and checked class roles to see if they are complete and will report back to COD in two 


weeks.
TPR Guidelines

Kyle distributed a handout from Anna McFadden regarding organization for TPR dossier 


and discussion ensued.  COD read briefly through the document.  The issues she 


mentions may be more prevalent than what she has discovered in working with a limited 


number of faculty.  Michael asked the TPR committee to give feedback and he 



disseminated this to all faculty.  We would like to see a mentoring role in the department 


head, especially as we shift to the Boyer model.  There is lots of ambiguity right now.  It 


was suggested to 
set aside a department head workday just on this one function.  This 


may be important enough to make this the single issue of a workday.  Kyle would like to 


get away from approving departmental guidelines, indicating this should ultimately fall to 

the deans to sign off on.   The provost holds the deans accountable to uphold university 


standards.  The current TPR guidelines are on the web.  Following these guidelines would 

give colleges room to work and still create their own.  The faculty center should and 


could support what the COD approves.  Kyle will ask Anna to invite the deans, to 


participate in a conversation.  Revisions of college and department guidelines 



are not due until next spring.  They come to Beth for the first review, if possible, in 


March.  It was suggested the first proposal be due no later than late February.  Beth is 


working on the template.  We have typically worked directly with departments to get 


things done, but from this point forward will work directly with deans instead.  There is a 

provision in the new guidelines that addresses the issue of faculty who has already 


begun the TPR process under the former guidelines. 

REPORTS and UPDATES
Web Update

COD reviewed the protocol hand out.  Newt’s intention is that everyone’s information is 




not scattered and incorrect.  They are trying to establish procedures that when an 




organization is not the owner of the content that refers to a page that belongs to someone 




else, that they have the owner of the page review for accuracy.
  This is normal courtesy, 




but gets lost in the summer when so many people are not here.  If folks are not 





here it will go directly to the dean.  
Whenever you create a page, add the link back to the 




program being referred to.  When the college or dept head makes a change it is 





incumbent upon you to make the courtesy call. Newt requests that once a semester 




any information that refers to pages on other programs, is up to date.  If you own the 




program, you are 
responsible.  It was suggested to reverse responsibility on #4 of the 




protocol.   It was also suggested to add examples.  We are in the process of going through 



and checking every link on campus for accuracy.  Newt passed out a brief progress report 



and reviewed with COD.  It was asked for the anticipated date of completion for colleges.  



Newt indicated he hoped to be through early spring semester.  Newt will revise the 




progress report handout and email it out to the deans.  Newt expressed that his greatest 




difficulty is getting the information.  Newt is working with deans to get what is needed.  




The provost office is providing Newt with funds for additional faculty writers.  
c
Terry Welch

